
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN


BEER BOARD


JUNE 13, 2022


The Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met as the Jonesborough Beer Board 
on Monday, June 13, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., at Town Hall, 123 Boone Street, 
Jonesborough, TN.


	 Mayor Vest called the meeting to order and said the only item for consideration 
was an application for an Off-Premise Beer Permit for Weigel’s #99, 152 Headtown 
Road, Jonesborough, TN.  Mayor Vest asked if there was anyone in attendance to 
present this request.  Doug Yawberry, representing Weigel’s, 3100 Weigel Lane, Powell, 
TN, addressed the Board, stating they have just opened the new store and they would 
like to have the privilege to be able sell beer and wine, and they understand as an 
organization that it is a privilege.  Mr. Yawberry said that Weigel’s does a lot of things to 
make sure that they do not sell to underage consumers whether it be beer or cigarettes 
or anything that is age restricted.  Doug Yawberry said they have registers that a 
birthdate has to be inputted or they can scan a driver’s license, and if a customer is not 
of age, it automatically cancels the sell.  Mr. Yawberry said they do their own internal 
compliance checks within their organization, and they go out every 30 to 45 days at all 
their locations to make sure that they are not selling to underage consumers.  He said 
before any of their employees can sell alcohol at one of their stores they go through 
extensive training and also an alcohol training program in which they have to be 
certified.  Doug Yawberry said Weigel’s does a lot to make sure they are good corporate 
citizens.  Mayor Vest welcomed Weigel’s to Jonesborough.  Mayor Vest asked the 
Aldermen if they had any comments.  Town Administrator Glenn Rosenoff said the store 
looks great and we are happy to have Weigel’s as partners in Jonesborough.  Attorney 
Wheeler said there is one thing that needs to be clarified and he does not think there is 
any problem with this, but the application that was used is an On-Premises Beer 
License application.  Mr. Wheeler said the information is all the same, but it does need 
to be clarified this application is for an Off-Premises Beer License.  There being no 
further discussion, Alderman Countermine made the motion to approve the Off-Premise 



Beer Permit for, Weigel’s #99, 152 Headtown Road, seconded by Alderman Causey and 
duly passed.


The meeting was adjourned.
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